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10th graders took the Accuplacer last week in two groups with an online system. We are
still analyzing scores. This material can be used for all students to take community
college courses. Next year, we will split up the testing quite a bit to small groups.

lowa Assessments were sent from the high school last week. Since the middle school
received their results in less than two weeks, we are expecting results to present to you
in May.

The proposed list for graduation is attached to this board report. The students listed are
on track for May graduation pending the successful completion of second semester
along with those who finished in January.

Spring activities are in full swing. The track, golf and trapshooting teams have begun
competition.

Seniors on IEPs will be transitioned on April 20th. The special education staff closes out
IEPs and prepares senior students in special education for their next steps. Donna
Hejhal with AEA 1, Lewis Leitzel will Vocational Rehabilitation, Bobbi Jo O’Donnell with
Chickasaw County case management, and Mary Rosonke with lowa Workforce help with
on-going services.

We are in full preparation for graduation with little time to go. Please put graduation
date, May 22, on your calendar.

We currently have more than 20% of our student body participating in some job
experience through CLL or arranged CTE programming. The CTE and NICC advisory
board will continue working on strengthening partnerships as we keep expanding this
programming.

Mike Kuennen and | took 3 students to an lowa BIG Hackathon on April 7 in Charles
City. We will have at least one more session and take more kids before the end of the
year. | will talk more about this during our meeting tonight.

Submitted by Sarah Updegraff



